
 

 

October 2020 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents / Guardians 
 
Re: Updates from Oldbury Wells School 
 
Following the launch of our Virtual Parents Evening last week there has been a tremendously positive 
response.  As a reminder, you can access all of our information at http://www.oldburywells.com/virtual-
open-evening and make further contact with the school should you wish to arrange a tour or ask any 
questions. 
 
Following our launch a number of questions have been asked which we felt would be useful to 
communicate to all parents.  We will be updating a ‘Frequently Asked Questions’ section on the school 
website which will provide further useful information but, in the meantime please see below some of the 
questions asked with our response: 
 
Can I book a visit and have a tour? I have been to Oldbury Wells before but would like to visit 
again!  

Yes you can!  We have added tours to meet the high demand and to ensure that the school is available 
to all parents and families if required.  Tours can be booked through the school website; although should 
you require any alternative arrangements please do not hesitate to contact the school and ask to speak 
with Mrs Dwane who will make any necessary arrangements. 
 
We know how important Homework is for our child, how do I get to know what Homework my 
child will have and how they are getting on in lessons? 

We have formal Parents Evenings which take place across the year and you also receive written reports 
and regular feedback on the levels your child is working at, alongside their attitude to learning in lessons.  
We also have an online system called ‘Satchel One’.  This shows you what homework your child has 
been given, if the homework has been submitted or not, and you can also see any comments staff have 
made to give praise or when there may be a concern.  As parents you have direct access to this so you 
can see what is happening on a daily basis. 
 
In my child’s primary school pupils are encouraged to behave, supported and rewarded and 
there are also clear sanctions and punishments.  Can you tell me what is your general approach? 

Our approach in our secondary school is similar.  We use a toolbox of strategies to support all children 
which leads to excellent engagement from all students.  There are two sides to our highly effective 
systems: High Challenge and High Support. 
 
• CHALLENGE:  We challenge pupils to behave well at all times and we make sure this happens; we 

constantly educate our students on what our expectations are and ensure they respond to this; we 
also have clear sanctions for any poor behaviour. 

• SUPPORT:  We actively teach pupils the behaviours we expect, and we support them to get it right.  
We reward good behaviour and good work which creates a positive ethos leading to outstanding 
outcomes. 

We recognise that there is a need for both Challenge and Support.  Our approach is recognised by 
OFSTED as having the most positive impact on student outcomes and wellbeing, our successful track 
record is proof that this is the case. 
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At Oldbury Wells School, we know that different things work with different children and so we use FOUR 
main techniques: 
 

1. An inspiring positive and engaging education.  

2. Promotion of a positive ethos and climate for learning with frequent encouraging and 
use rewards. 

3. High pastoral support, including teaching pupils how to behave and manage effectively 
in school. 

4. Clear consequences/ sanctions for poor behaviour. 
 

Where can I find out more about behaviour management system in school. 

Please refer to the school website or make contact with the school should you wish to further discuss. 
 
What about rewards and encouragement? 

We know that all of our feeder primary schools have great ways to encourage good behaviour; we have 
that in our secondary too.  This means we have a happy and positive school where pupils learn well 
and behave well.  This in turn makes our pupils very successful in their learning, securing great 
academic outcomes and success within their own personal development. 
 
• Our parents can use the SatchelOne app to see when their child has been awarded an achievement 

point or a commendation. 

• We keep track of achievement points and give out frequent rewards when they reach particular 
points levels. 

• We have all sorts of rewards for our pupils, ranging from early lunch passes to school trips. 

• We have awards ceremonies every year for a range of achievements and best effort. 

• Our school council is actively involved in planning how rewards in school work best - for all students 
in school. 
 

I want my child to get a really good education.  How successful are your students compared to 
other schools? 

Our school is very successful, and our students get excellent results compared to other schools. 
 
• Our year 11 pupils have consistently outperformed all other local schools in examinations.   

• We are the only local school with positive GCSE scores every year since new GCSEs started (four 
years in a row!) 

• We have the highest expectations of pupils.  We also support every child to do their best, especially 
if they don’t find study easy or have any type of learning need. 

• We make sure our education is inspiring and we offer a superb range of courses.   

• All of our students get excellent results, from the very brightest to those who need further support. 

• Our brightest pupils aspire to the world’s best universities.  Three of our pupils went to Oxford and 
Cambridge this year, with many others each year successful in their journey to top universities.   

• We are the only school with a Sixth Form in our area, this gives our teachers an edge in terms of A 
level specialist knowledge. 

 
I have heard that there is a national shortage of teachers?  Do you have many supply teachers?  
How do you make sure that your teachers are good?   

There is a shortage of teachers nationally.  Thankfully at Oldbury Wells, we have no teacher vacancies 
at all and have every post filled by an excellent specialist trained teacher.  There are several reasons 
for this: 

• Staff turnover is low at Oldbury Wells as teachers want to stay at our happy and successful school. 

• We do have high expectations for our staff and they work very, very hard to educate our pupils 
superbly.  We also make sure that they have good training and support. 
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• As a school with a sixth form we attract some of the very best teachers.  A teacher who understands 
their subject and teaches it right up to A level is a truly inspiring teacher in main school too.  

• Our exam results demonstrate the expertise of our teaching team who provide the very best 
education. 
 

I would like to have the opportunity for a more detailed discussion with a member of the school 
team. 

You are able to request a call back using the contacts section on the school website, although please 
feel free to simply call the school if you require any further information. 
 
We hope that you have found the above details useful; as our tours and contact with parents continue 
we will provide further updates via the school website.  We are aware that under current COVID 
restrictions it is important that you get feedback on any areas of interest for you personally. 
 
We look forward to speaking with you. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
Mr Lee Tristham 
Headteacher 


